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I The meeting was held at the Las Vegas Central Office, 1515 N. Tropicana, #710. Chaired 
by Lou.  He opened with the Serenity Prayer and the GSR Preamble. 

 
II Minutes (Carol H) emailed by Carol.  Motion to accept minutes as written made by Bobby 

F.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
III  Treasurer (Ralph W) (Summary by Lou) Lou reported that District One has approximately 

$4,500.00 in the account. 
  
IV DCM report (Lou P)-Good morning, my name is Lou and I am an alcoholic.   
 

Deborah, the Public Information Area Chair is here to tells us about what hercommittee 
does and how you can get involved in this very important work. 
 
I will bring this up in new business but as a heads up we will be needing a new H &I 
Liaison. Kim has some personal issues to attend to and has stepped down. Give itsome 
thought. 
 
Our next workshop is scheduled for June 23rd here at Central Office. It will be onthe 
traditions with our very own Ralph as our speaker. If that isn’t enough, we willhave pizza 
and refreshments. Take some flyers. 
 
Hopefully everyone can stay for SAGSC. Jake our delegate will be giving his reportfrom 
the General Service Conference. Libby and I will also be giving an enthrallingpresentation 
of the SAGSC Guidelines. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve as your District Committee Member. I amhere to 
help in any way I can. My phone number is 702-684-1776 and email islouis@sunrise-
marketing.com 
  

V ADCM report (DaNella K)-My name is DaNella, I’m the Alternate DCM. 

I had the pleasure of attending my 10th visit to the Assembly, some were on zoom, most in 
person.  Every time I learn more and become more involved.  I am so grateful to be of 
service.  

I wanted to share a couple highlights fromthis past Assembly.   

It was so exciting to see how many representatives we had from District 1.  It looks like we 
are going to need more tables reserved at the Assembly.  This was just a major example 
of how District 1 makes their presence known.  

Hearing our own Delegate Jake and him being from District 1 was icing on the cake.  
Cheering for him, supporting him is so beautiful.   Getting to hear the general consensus 
on the agenda items Jake took to the GSC – and these decisions that we are a part of.  
Jake will give his report today at the SAGSC meeting.   
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We also got to  hear from Bob W., from GSO on his experience, strength and hope was 
icing on the cake.  This is the 3rd time I’ve heard him speak, and his shares are humorous, 
relatable and touching.   

The banquet was provided by the Belvada this year, and I heard no complaints.  The 
change up was needed.  Lastly, I wanted to share on our secretary for District 1, Carol, 
she did a super job sharing the importance of participating on the Area Conference 
Committee (ACC).  The experience you get and the camaraderie among the volunteer 
members is incredible.  The support District 1 gave her was phenomenal.                                                                                                   

Thank you for letting me be of service previously, today & in the future with District 1. 

VI Intros and Group reports: Zoom: Bobby F (GSR & Picnic Chair), Gloria W (GSR), David F 
(GSR), Tom H (GSR)Present:Matt K (GSR), Lou P (DCM), Tina Y (GSR), Marc L (GSR), 
Mike S (GSR&Intergroup Liaison), Danielle T (GSR), Carol H (Secretary), Libby G 
(SAGSC Secretary),DaNella K (Alt DCM), Jake S (P73 Delegate)   Total 
GSR: 9 

VII Committee reports – 

A. Picnic report – (Bobby F)- He’ll bring a sign-up sheet for volunteers at the next 
meeting for the annual D1 Picnic at Broadbent Park, Oct 12, 2024. 

B. Workshops – (Kevin L)- (Report read by Carol) The next workshop, “Traditions with 
Ralph”, will be on Sunday June 23 from 2-4pm at Las Vegas Central Office. Pizza 
and refreshments, along with the Traditions will be served. 

C. Archives Liaison – (Diana M)- (Report read by Carol) Ronnie D., the Area 42 
Archivist, arrives most Saturday mornings to Central Office and continues to 
organize and update the Area 42 Archives Room from 9:30 to 11 a.m. and is always 
looking for volunteers to help him to sort and organize. He will be giving his report 
during our SAGSC meeting this afternoon. For more detailed information call the LV 
Central Office: 702-598-1888. 

 D. H & I - (Kimberly W)- Absent 
 
E. Grapevine - (Ruthie B.) (Report read by DaNella) Happy birthday grapevine! 

In the spring of 1944, six New York AA members decided to start an AA newsletter. 
They took their idea to Bill W. who encouraged them to give it a try. You can read or 
listen to the article in the June Grapevine. 
Here are 2 featured articles in This month’s anniversary issue. 
“Come for the ride” a story about how the grapevine was her lifeline during a 
tough time and how she’s helping to keep Bills “Magic Carpet” flying. 
4 min audio. 
“Hooked” a story about how she was trying to stop drinking, but wasn’t quite ready. 
Then one day someone gave her a grapevine… 
7 min audio. 
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F. Hotline (Paul H.) – (Report read by Carol)  District One Hotline commitment is the 
2nd Sunday of the month 8p.m. through 8a.m. Monday morning.The hotline is going 
very well.  Thank you for allowing me to be of service.                                            If 
anyone would like to volunteer for District 1 Hotline, contact me at:                            
Paul Harvey, Jr.  702/580-3903, or sanddogpjh13@gmail.com 

G. PI/CPC – (Bob V) – (Absent)CPC Chair, Chris, will submit a May report after their 
monthly meeting. 

H. Accessibilities Liaison – (Diana M.) (Report read by Carol) Hi, my name is Diana. I 
am an alcoholic and the District 1 liaison, co-chairperson of the Accessibilities 
Committee and it's bi-lingual member.  

Meetings to Go is our meeting service to aid homebound AA members and ones 
staying in long-term care. If you'd like to join our volunteers or know someone 
needing this service, please contact Joan R. at joanrservice@gmail.com. 

I am working together with Joan, the Chair of this committee, to create a flyer 
containing QR codes, websites and other contact information with resources that 
can help groups accommodate diverse alcoholics such as the deaf and hard of 
hearing, non-English speaking AA groups, just to name a few. 

This fall, we are planning to hold a roundtable discussion for Seniors in Sobriety on 
October 12, 2024, from 1 pm to 3 pm at the Las Vegas Central Office. This event is 
aimed at seniors who want to be active in service but might not be able to do all of 
the things they used to do, or feel overlooked and left out in groups with younger 
members. We are looking for seniors who would like to share their experiences and 
concerns with other sober seniors. Please contact Accessibilities member Darryl B. 
via email at darryldude76@gmail.com if you would like to participate.  

If you are interested in participating on the Accessibilities committee, please come 
to our next meeting which will be held on Monday, May 27, 2024, at 7 pm via 
Zoom. The meeting ID: 833 0643 2783; password: handofaa. 

I. Intergroup – (Mike S.) – 

1) Central Office reported that two hotline positions are still vacant, Monday 8 am 
to 12 noon and Friday 8 am to 12 noon.                       

The online meetings have been added to the meeting guide. 

The Central Office Manager will be staffing a literature table at the Laughlin 
RoundUp. Thursday through Sunday, May 16-19, 2024. 

AAWS has announced its pricing increases on pamphlets. 

Central Office will be closed on Saturday, May 25 and Monday, May 27 for the 
Memorial Day weekend. 

mailto:sanddogpjh13@gmail.com
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2)The Treasurer has reported that in order to close the gap on known upcoming 
fixed expenses, most notably, the Central Office monthly rent, a $30 monthly fee 
for storage has been requested from each of the four Area 42 committees and 
also, H&I, who use the Central Office storage room. H&I has already paid, in full, 
its rent for the calendar year 2024. 

3) Founder's Day reported that presentations on AA history, food, and 
beverages will be part of the events for Sunday, June 9, at Central Office. 
Tickets are $10. Volunteers are needed for the event and a meeting for 
volunteers will be held at Central Office on Wednesday, May 29 at 7:15 pm. A 
pre-history meeting will be recorded for prosperity and is free to attend on 
Saturday, June 8 at 7 pm at Central Office. 

4) General Service reported that the Pacific Regional Forum is quickly 
approaching. It will be held at the Westgate Hotel, July 12-14. Registration is 
free and is now available. Volunteers are needed.  

The next SAGSC meeting will be held on Sunday, May 19 at 1:15 pm at Central 
Office. 

The Tonopah Fall Assembly will be held September 6-8, 2024. 

The 2025 International Convention will be in Vancouver, B.C., Canada, from July 
2-6, 2025. 

5) Grapevine reported that the app is free to download for quotes, spiritual 
maintenance checklist, podcasts, and stories. If you subscribe for $2.99 a 
month, you also receive all the issues of the Grapevine, including archives.The 
Grapevine Area Chair Workshop on May 2 revealed the following: "Our Twelve 
Steps" is the latest Grapevine book; No new LaVina book will come out this 
year; The Grapevine Podcast is in the top 1.5% of all podcasts!; and the "Carry 
The Message" project is a great way to support Grapevine. 

Grapevine upcoming calendar events:  

District 17 Founders Day on June 8; Las Vegas Founder's Day on June 9; 
Grapevine's 80th Birthday Celebration at Central Office on June 22 from 2-4 pm. 
This event will feature food, a trivia game and three speakers, one of whom will 
be our Area 42 delegate; CampNic on July 20; and the District 7 Mt. Charleston 
Picnic on July 21. 

The next Grapevine meeting has been rescheduled to Tuesday, June 4, rather 
than May 28. 

6) H&I reported that the next business meeting will be on May 21, at 6 pm at 
Central Office. Orientation for new committee members will start at 5 pm. 

7) Hotline reported that the hotline is doing well. However, more transfer captain 
volunteers are needed, as well as back-up phone volunteers.  



MEETING MINUTES DISTRICT 1 - http://districtone-nv.org       May 19, 2024  

 

 
District One Address:  P.O. Box 90486, Henderson, NV  89009 
  

Exploration into the possibility of a bilingual volunteer list is ongoing. 

The Hotline Chair, Saul, can be contacted at centralofficehotline@gmail.com or 
at 702-845-8830. 

8) Outreach reported that there is progress on the committee researching and 
evaluating Intergroup responsibilities, adding two more members to that 
committee. They will be seeking feedback from all the committee chairpersons, 
as well as other Central Office managers across the country. 

9) Accessibilities reported that "Meetings To Go" is encouraging volunteers to 
join. Or if you are aware of someone who may need this service, please contact 
Joan R. at joanrservice@gmail.com.  

A resource flyer is being created containing QR codes for ASL (American Sign 
Language) meetings online, Hispanic LV Central Office/Intergroup, and the 
Spanish Language meeting list. 

This fall, a roundtable is planned for "Seniors in Sobriety" on October 12. 2024, 
from 1-3 pm, at Central Office. The event is aimed at seniors who want to be 
active in service. If you would like to participate, contact Accessibilities member, 
Darryl B. at darryldude76@gmail.com.  

The next business meeting is on Monday, May 27 at 7 pm on Zoom. 

10) Archives reported that work has been underway with the Las Vegas 
RoundUp archivist, segregating the RoundUp material from the Area 42 
material. 

Recent photos of Area 42 participants at PRAASA and the Pacific Regional 
Forum held in Salt Lake City last year, have been framed and will be in the 
archives display at this years' Pacific Regional Forum at the Westgate Hotel in 
July. Volunteers are needed for this event. 

Archives will have a display at the Grapevine Birthday Celebration on June 
22.Archives meets almost every Saturday from 9-11 am at Central Office. 

11) CPC reported that they meet jointly with PI on the second Monday of each 
month on Zoom from 4:30 to 5:30 pm. 

12) Silverstreak reported the May edition is out. Send your submissions 
to slvrstrklv@gmail.com. They publish a writing on the Step/Tradition of the 
month, as well as a "Meeting in the Spotlight".  

I will be on vacation next month and am in need of someone to cover the June 
Intergroup meeting (Monday, June 10 at 6 pm at Central Office). Additionally, 
writing the report, submitting the report to Carol, our District One secretary, and 
then reciting your report at the District One meeting (Sunday, June 16 at 10 am at 
Central Office).  

mailto:centralofficehotline@gmail.com
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If you think you might want to rotate into this position, here's the perfect opportunity 
to dip your toe in the water!I wish all my District One friends a beautiful rest of May! 

Matt K has stepped up to stand in for Mike next month as our District 1 Intergroup 
Liaison.  

VIII Tradition Summary  
 
Tradition 5 Summary presented by Matt K.  DaNellawill present on Tradition 6 Summary 
next month. 
 

IX Concept Summary 
  

Concept 5 Summary presented by Libby G.  Bobby F. will present Concept 6Summary 
next month. 
 

X Passed the basket for the 7th Tradition. 
 

XI Old Business – None 
 
XII New Business- Deborah B., Area 42 PI Chair, presented information on her committee.  

Members of the PI Committees convey AA information to the general public.  This includes 
fires and police departments, K-12 schools, AARP, senior centers, and more.  They work 
closely with the Cooperation with the Professional Committee (CPC).   The PI Committee 
mainly focuses on  providing information through digital and print materials, providing local 
media with accurate knowledge through PSAs, anonymity-protected interviews and press 
kits.                                                                                                                                  
 
She is currently working on getting in the door with these entities by mailings and phone 
calls.By attending district meetings in Area 42, she is hoping to gather information on what 
is and what is not working for us.  Anyone interested in participation or further information 
on the PI Committee, contact Deborah at 562/619-7460, debben91@gmail.com 

 
Lou announced that we are in need of an H & I representative to fill in for the rest of this 
year’s term.  The meeting is held monthly, on the third Tues. (5:30 orientation ) 6 p.m. 
(meeting) in person at Central Office. Matt K. volunteered to take it for the rest of the year. 

  
 Mike S. and a few others mentioned that our Area 42, P73 Delegate, Jake S. will have a 

story published in the June edition of the Grapevine entitled “Problem Solved”.  Do Not 
miss it! 

  
XIII Meeting closed at 10:50 p.m. with the Responsible Pledge. 

 
Next meeting: June 23, 2024, at 12:00NOON, Central Office 
1515 E. Tropicana #720, Las Vegas, NV 89119 
Zoom Code for District One Meeting: 826-6696-7634 pw/ 705500 
Following is the D1 Traditions Workshop, 2 – 4 p.m. 

mailto:debben91@gmail.com

